DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT, LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES COMMITTEE

Wednesday, January 27, 2010

DAA Flight Center Building

The meeting of the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee of the DuPage Airport Authority Board of Commissioners was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, Wednesday, January 27, 2010.  Chairman Gorski called the meeting to order at approximately 2:07 p.m. and a quorum was present. 

Commissioners Present:  Gorski, Gillett, Davis, LaMantia,  Sabathne’ 

(Commissioner Donnelly also attended)

Absent:  None
DAA Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Pam Miller, Executive Assistant and Board Liaison. 

Others:   Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy & Tilly; Phil Luetkehans, Schirott & Luetkehans; 
Press:  None

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

OLD BUSINESS

Planning Update 

Executive Director Bird reported that staff has been working with the FAA to finalize the Master Plan and obtain approval of the Airport Layout Plan (ALP).  Staff will present to the Committee and Board at the March meetings for consideration and adoption.    He continued that a number of projects contained in the Airport Master Plan are moving forward and are included in the 2010 Budget and Appropriations.

CAPITAL DEVELOPMENT

NEW BUSINESS

Discussion Regarding Status of Airport Easement Survey.

Executive Director Bird advised that previously it became apparent there was a need to develop an accurate easement survey for the Airport.  He continued that Crawford, Murphy and Tilly was asked to undertake this project and Dan Pape provided an update on the progress of this easement survey.   Mr. Pape advised that with the number of easements around the Airport and crossing the Airport, this survey could be provided in two levels of detail.  He reviewed both formats and after discussion it was determined that both levels of information regarding these easements should be included in this survey.  Mr. Pape will prepare a cost proposal for preparation of this easement survey.  Further discussion of the Airport Easement Survey will be included in the agenda for the March meeting.

LEASING AND CUSTOMER FEES

OLD BUSINESS
None

NEW BUSINESS

Proposed Resolution 2010-1493; Authorizing the Execution of a Third Amendment to Agreement to Ground Lease with Northern Illinois Proton Treatment and Research Center, LLC.
Attorney Phil Luetkehans stated that at the November meeting, the Board requested NIPTRC, LLC representatives be approached about extending their current Agreement to Ground Lease due to the expiration date being December 31, 2009.   Attorney Luetkehans advised that NIPTRC was contacted and they were desirous of extending this agreement.  He continued that being there was no Regular Board Meeting scheduled in December, NIPRTC requested Executive Director Bird execute this extension of the agreement to ground lease, subject to ratification by the Board at the January 2010 Annual Meeting.  Discussion occurred. The committee agreed to recommend that the Board ratify the action of the Executive Director.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Gillett to recommend Board approval for Proposed Resolution 2010-1493; Authorizing the Execution of a Third Amendment to Agreement to Ground Lease with Northern Illinois Proton Treatment and Research Center, LCC, ratifying the action of the Executive Director.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Davis and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).

Discussion Regarding FAA Lease Agreement for Radar Site.

Executive Director Bird introduced Barry Cooper, Regional Administrator of the Great Lakes Region of the FAA and advised Mr. Cooper is attending to discuss a proposed radar site to be located on DuPage Airport property.  He continued that the FAA expressed an interest in the proposed ASR 9 Radar site advising it would be a beneficial facility for radar operations at O’Hare Airport with their new runway configurations.  Discussion occurred regarding the site location, and the terms of the proposed agreement.  Chairman Gorski stressed the need to meet with the City of West Chicago to make them aware of this proposed radar site.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend to the Board that staff be directed to prepare an agreement with the FAA for this proposed radar site subject to staff meeting with the City of West Chicago.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (5-0).
EXECUTIVE SESSION

No executive session was held. 

OTHER BUSINESS
None

Commissioner Gillett made a MOTION to adjourn the Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee Meeting; the motion was seconded by Commissioner LaMantia and was unanimously passed by voice vote.   The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 

________________________________________

Gerald M. Gorski, Chairman

Capital Development, Leasing and Customer Fees Committee
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